Callaghan College Waratah Campus Works notification | 31 July 2025

Dear staff, parents, carers and neighbours,

A shipping container will be delivered and installed at Callaghan College Waratah Campus to hold tools and equipment for school maintenance. This is temporary while the existing shed is used for other works at the school.

The installation will take place on **Monday 4 August 2025 at 6:30 am** and take around one hour.

Traffic and parking impacts

Works will take place in the Young Street staff car park next to Building G. A mobile crane is required to safely lower the container from Young Street onto school property.

Traffic on Young Street may be delayed for a short time due to large vehicle movements. We apologise for any inconvenience.

Installation of the shipping container will be completed before school hours. Traffic controllers will be used where required to manage safety. Please follow the directions of any temporary signage and traffic controllers.

For more information on how we manage construction impacts, visit the School Infrastructure website Managing construction impacts in your community (nsw.gov.au).

Shipping container fitout

Works to fit out the shipping container, including installing lighting, ventilation and security measures will occur onsite during school hours the same day. There will be no impact to traffic or access to the school from Young Street during this time, including the designated accessibility drop-off zone next to the new container.

It is expected this work will start and finish on the same day, Monday 4 August 2025.

The health, safety and wellbeing of all members of our school and the local community are our highest priorities.

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.



Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au Phone: 1300 482 651

schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au

